
ROTARY CLUB OF RAYNE 

MINUTES 

MARCH 12, 2020 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Steve Bandy with prayer and The Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

Jimmy Fontenot made a motion to accept the minutes of March 5, 2020.  Jared Lawless 

seconded the motion and the motion carried. 

Jimmy Fontenot mentioned that he spoke with Paige Dupont and that the Rayne High School 

Interact was attending the Rotary Interact Convention on March 11th and 12th.  

Jimmy Fontenot reminded the club that we need to select two young people to attend RYLA in 

late May. 

Jimmy Fontenot reported that Roland Boudreaux, Kyle Broussard and himself delivered 81 bags 

of clothing from Daily Mana to The Family Life Church in Scott. 

Ed Taylor reported on his attendance at PETS and that he would put together a power point on 

the strategy of changes that Rotary International is recommending. 

Bob Landry voiced his concern about the seriousness of Covid-19 Virus.   There was a lengthy 

discussion about how it spreads and how to prevent the spread. 

Cynthia Oliver reported that as of now the Josh the Otter project is still planned but it depends 

on the closing of schools whether we will complete this project or not. 

Troy Kibodeaux made a motion to adjourn.  Ken Arceneaux seconded the motion and motion 

carried. 

 

 

   

  

 

 

 

 



 


